
 

26th May 2021 
 

 

WHITELEYS DEVELOPMENT 
INFORMATION NOTICE 131 
 
Dear Neighbour, 
 
Re: Large cabin removals – Tuesday 1st & Wednesday 2nd. 
 
Please be informed that we will be removing additional cabins from site, one on Tuesday 1st 
June and two on Wednesday 2nd June 2021. 

The associated vehicles will arrive on site at approx. 17.00hrs and the team will then load the 
lorries with the consignments before 18.00hrs. Once the load operation is complete the 
vehicles will remain parked with their engines switched off at the pit lane along Queensway 
until 19.00hrs when the vehicles will commence their journey, leaving via Queensway, onto 
Bishop’s Bridge Road.   

As outlined in previous notices, large abnormal loads are required by the Metropolitan Police 
to be off the road network by 07.00hrs in the morning until 19.00hrs in the evening, which is 
why we are unable to schedule the departure time during normal site working hours. 

If you have any questions regarding this information, please contact Ashley Wright, site 
community engagement advisor – 07385 402432.  

If you have any other questions, please email whiteleyscommunity@laingorourke.com. Your 
query will be responded to within 48 hours.  
 
Kind regards, 
The Laing O’Rourke team 
 


